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26 April 2017 

 

Matthew Chouest 

SURA 

PO Box 14414 

Baton Rouge, LA 70898-4414 

 

Re: Draft Report 

       La Division of Archaeology Report No. 22-5529 

       Phase I Cultural Resources Survey of 410 Acres (165.9 hectares), West Feliciana Industrial Park, West 

      Feliciana Parish, Louisiana 

 

Dear Mr. Chouest: 

 

We acknowledge receipt of your letter dated 12 April 2017 along with two copies of the above referenced report. 

We have reviewed the report and offer the following comments. 

 

Hopefully the new survey report can be incorporated into the discussions where appropriate. 

 

On Figure 15, site 16WF153 is mislabeled as 16WF143.  In addition, the locations of 16WF45, 16WF153 and 

16WF154 are different than shown on our GIS.  If, based upon your work, you believe the locations should be 

adjusted, then it would be helpful to include that information in the site description (and in the updated site forms). 

The new report (22-5541) provides more specific locational maps for each of the sites that may help in making these 

determinations.  A possible factor in the discrepancy is that the UTM coordinates on the prior site forms may have 

used the 27 NAD, which would place them some 200 m south of where NAD 83 or WGS 84 puts them today. 

 

IN particular, there appears to be a significant discrepancy in the location of 16WF154, raising the question of 

whether the site found during this survey is actually a new site or if 154 and its original location was misplotted.  

Hopefully you can work with Emily Dale to resolve that question. 

 

We do not have a record of receiving the site update forms for 16WF43, 16WF45, 16WF153 and 16WF154. 

 

We concur that sites 16WF43, 16WF45, 16WF153, 16WF154, 16WF192 and 16WF193 are not eligible for 

nomination to the National Register of Historic Places, and that no historic properties will be impacted by this 

project.  The area of the Salvation Church cemetery (16Wf191) must be avoided and we also concur with the 

recommendation that a buffer of at least 100 feet be placed around the current boundaries of the cemetery 

(16WF191).  If the cemetery cannot be avoided during the project, consultation with our office to evaluate options 

for removal should be initiated.   

 

We look forward to receiving two bound copies of the final report along with a pdf of the report.  If you have any 

questions please contact Chip McGimsey at the Division of Archaeology by email at cmcgimsey@crt.la.gov or by 

phone at 225-219-4598.   

 

Sincerely, 

 
Kristin Sanders 

Deputy State Historic Preservation Officer 

mailto:cmcgimsey@crt.la.gov
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